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Once again we are told to stay apart,  

but ‘Team Hillside’ always stays together. 

Hillside High School—January 2021 

  

It is so hard to find the right words for this week’s newsletter. 
 

As we broke up for Christmas following a brilliant and productive term, I never 
dreamt we would not be welcoming our pupils back to school in January.  As a 
school we are as devastated as you that school has not been able to reopen to all 
pupils.  Whilst I fully accept the difficult decisions the government have to take 
to keep us all safe, the timing of this latest announcement feels so cruel and last 
minute.  It is important to me that everyone knows how much we are missing 
having our pupils in school and can’t wait to welcome them back as soon as we 
can. 
 

In much more positive news we have been so impressed with the start our pupils have made to their remote learning. 
Participation has been high and engagement from pupils in this ‘brave new world’ of learning has been excellent.  It is so 
important this momentum is maintained by pupils throughout the duration of remote learning.  We have made the decision 
that pupils should be covering new learning as they would in school and this means non-engagement will leave pupils 
significantly behind their peers when they do return.  Please regularly check the ‘Remote Learning’ section of our website 
where you will find regular updates and support videos to help with remote learning.  There is so much positivity from our 
teachers about the start pupils have made, lots of which can be seen on our Social Media.  If you don’t follow us, there will 
never be a better time to start!  
 

I’m sure I speak on behalf of everyone in our school community when I say we are thinking about the pupils in our current 
Year 11.  This period of uncertainty is extremely difficult for them.  Thankfully we have now received official notification that 
their GCSEs will be cancelled and replaced with Teacher Assessed Grades.  This means moving forward, every lesson for these 
pupils is crucial as they build up a robust evidence base to allow us to get them the grades they deserve and are capable of.    
 

I felt it was appropriate to once again share our ‘Team Hillside’ rainbow, if ever there was a time when we needed to stay 
together to get through the challenging times ahead, it is now.  These are such uncertain times and to know anything with 
certainty is a relief…the one thing I do know for sure is ‘Team Hillside’ working together, supporting each other will get 
through this.  I am once again reminded that our school community, remains our school community, even when we can’t be 
in the building together.  
 

As ever please do not hesitate to contact any member of staff at Hillside if you need anything.  Your child’s Progress Leader, a 
member of the school’s Leadership Team or their class teacher for questions regarding their lessons are all on hand to help 
you in anyway we can.  





Mrs Cross 

Service and Resources  

We would like to remind all pupils and their families that we are available to support or sign post support throughout this 
unsettling period.  Below is a list of useful contacts within the community that parents/guardians may wish to access. 

Our Progress Leaders and pastoral staff will be making regular welfare calls to all pupils who are working from home and 
please do not hesitate to contact any member of staff if you need anything and we will endeavour to help.  

Childline 08001111 

NSPCC- www.nspcc.org.uk 08448920264 (Liverpool Office) NSPCC Helpline 08088005000 

cruse.org.uk- coping with a bereavement 

www.trusselltrust.org -Foodbank 

South Sefton Foodbank—0151 933 1300 

Liverpool Social Care- 233 3700 

Sefton Social Care- 0845 140 0845 

SWACA—Monday-Friday 9.30am—5.00pm, Tel: 0151 922 8606, www.help@swaca.com 

The Life Rooms—0151 478 6556 

National Domestic Abuse Helpline—0808 2000 247, www.nationaldahelpline.org.uk 

South Sefton Food Bank—St Leonard’s Youth & Community Centre, 60 Peel Road, L20 4RW, 

infor@southseftonfoodbank.org.uk—Tel 0151 933 1300 

Sefton CAMHS Support—Alder Hey Crisis Care Team has a 24 hours a day, 7 days a week helpline.  0151 293 3577 or 

freephone 0808 196 3550 

Parenting 2000—Counselling and Family Support, www.parenting2000.org.uk, info@parenting2000.org.uk, Tel 07834 

524 956 or 07464 544 314 

Safe Regeneration—Waverley Street, Bootle L20 4AP—Please visit facebook page and leave a message. 

SWAN Women's Centre—Twitter, Facebook and Instagram pages.  

http://www.nspcc.org.uk/
http://www.trusselltrust.org/


Safeguarding, Emotional Wellbeing 

and Mental Health Bulletin 


